The Museum Guild of the National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library

#### PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE



Hello Guild Members -

The weather has a "crisp" feel to it, and we of the Museum Guild our looking forward to another season of busy, productive and fun filled times.

At our October meeting we will be electing a nominating committee and in November our 2009 Guild officers will be elected. Please give some thought to serving the Guild as an officer, and also be thinking about who you would like to nominate for the various offices. The new board will take over January 1, 2009.

It has been announced that as of October 11 the temporary site for the Museum will be at Lindale Mall. Our Annual Cookie Walk will be held at the *NCSML* at the Mall on December 13. At the November meeting Irma Kelly will be sharing with us which recipes she has selected and we will be signing up to prepare cookies/candies for the Cookie Walk.

This has been such an unusual year for all of us . . . if some one had told me beforehand of the challenges that our city, museum, friends and neighbors would face this past summer I would not have believed it. However, the "Flood 2008" did come and in its aftermath, I am amazed at how well our community has responded. It is most amazing to me to witness the strength and positive attitude that our CEO, Gail Naughton and her staff have displayed throughout this catastrophe.



There are several exceptional members in the Guild who are so dedicated and always willing to lend a helping hand. Those are the members who are always on the front line doing whatever is necessary to assist in any way they can. We all thank these very special people . . . they make our Museum Guild look good!

Our "Save the Museum" benefit/bazaar held on August 9 exceeded my wildest expectations. We are all so pleased that we were able to do something that would help monetarily as well as give us pride derived from living up to our mission statement. All of us in the Guild realized that when the Museum's well being is at stake we all try a little harder. Thank you to the committee chairmen and to all of the guild members who donated and worked to make this a successful fund raiser.

We were so pleased to present Gail Naughton with the proceeds of the evening, \$10,652.20. After the event our treasurer received more donations totaling \$330.00. I was telling a friend that we were \$18.00 short of making \$11,000.00 . . . she immediately gave me \$20.00 which put us over the mark. The total revenue as of today was \$11,002.20. Congratulations to all!

Thank you all for everything you do to make the Museum Guild the success our Five Founder's dreamed of! Sincerely, Marilyn R. Tucker

#### IN THIS ISSUE

- 1 President's Message
- 2 200% Officers
- 2 Program Reviews
- 3 Letter from Gail Naughton
- 4 Letter from Gary R. Rozek
- 5 July Minutes
- 6-7 Treasurer's Report

- 8-9 August & September Minutes
- 10 "Save the Museum" Donor List
- 11 Thank you from Lu Volsch
- 12 Thank you card from NCSML
- 13 Top Ten Volunteer/Patty's Notes
- 14 Upcoming Meetings
- 14 In Sympathy

## 2008 MUSEUM GUILD OFFICERS

President Vice President Marilyn R. Tucker Gary Dvorak

Treasurer

Pat Kent

Rec. Secretary
Corres. Secretary

Carolyn Holubar Shirley Alexander

Museum Guild Rep. Ex-Officio

Mel Holubar Shirley Alexander

~...

1000 NEC 100 NEW 100 N

### ADDDRESS CHANGES

Betty Truesdell

#### ADDRESS CORRECTIONS:

Barb Pulkrab

Loreen Svoboda

### PUBLICATIONS COMMITTEE

Marilyn Shima Tucker, Editor

Dolores Blood Fern Kaplan Fackler

Alicia Jackson

Pat Martin
Helen Sorensen
Dorothy Voelkers

Museum Guild Program September 9, 2008

"History of Early Czech Churches in Cedar Rapids" By Reverend Bill Harnish

Rev. Bill Harnish was our guest speaker, introduced by Jessie Stastny. Rev. Bill was born and grew up in Cedar Rapids and has always had a deep interest in our city's history.

He graduated from McKinley High School and Coe College. He attended the Dubuque University Seminary. The first church he served was Jon Hus Memorial Presbyterian. Rev. Harnish now serves a congregation in Mechanicsville Iowa and is the owner of the Cedar Rapids Wedding Chapel on 1st Ave. SE.

Rev. Bill's talk was on the history of the early Czech churches. Mr. Sinclair owner of the meat packing plant that bore his name was instrumental in opening churches for his workers.

Museum Guild Program July 14, 2008

"Flood Recovery - The Future of the Museum" By Gail Naughton, NCSML President/CEO

The first visit to the Museum after the flood gave some indication of the power of the eight feet of water in the building. The force of the current broke the metal double doors and bent the wall between the Heritage Hall and Petrick Gallery. The life-size Masaryk statue stood its ground and welcomed the first post flood visitors. The untouched Great Hall chandelier was also a sparkling symbol of hope.

Eighty per cent of the collection is fine. The textiles that were harmed have been sent to Chicago for damage evaluation. All crystal, porcelain and china is fine except for one broken small piece. Some of these pieces were in cases that were lifted and tipped over by the swirling waters inside the building. These items have been packed up and will have to be cleaned.

About 7000 books were damaged and have been put in freezer trucks for future freeze drying. The wall exhibits were ruined and will have to be replaced. Paper records will be lost as it would be costly to dry them out. Database information is intact as some computer equipment was on the second floor and not reached by the flood waters.

The financial loss is enormous and could run into the millions. The three sources of income-admissions, rentals and the store sales are gone. Gail said the staff and board will step back, take as much time as needed and plan for the future. The mission for the Museum has not changed and for now programs and events will be ongoing at places away from the site. The staff wants to be part of the rebuilding of Czech Village because as Gail stated "that is where we came from". A documentary of the Museum and Czech Village flood experience has been started and will be ongoing. An exhibit devoted to the occurrence is planned.

Gail said the staff feels an immense responsibility to the individuals who launched the Museum as well as everyone who entrusted materials to them. They will continue to keep the story of the event visible to the city, state, nation and world. Their attitude is quite positive and although the Museum will never be the same they are determined to make it a better place.

Fern Kaplan Fackler

He began St. Wenceslaus for his Catholic workers and Sinclair Memorial Presbyterian for his protestant workers. These churches were side by side until the Sinclair church was burned. It was reconstructed a few blocks away.

The United Brethern Church was also an early church and was pastored by Rev. Wright, the father of the Wright brothers of aeronautical fame. The Evangelical Brethern, Hus Memorial, and 1st Presbyterian Church of Ely were other churches mentioned.

Rev. Harnish gave us some information of early pastors such as Dr. Frances Pokorny, Dr. George Pauk, Dr. Havlik, and he himself as the first non Czech speaking pastor to serve the church. Dr. Milo Filipi and Msn. were mentioned as well.

Several Guild members offered information and there was a discussion that included many memories.

Jessie Stastny



30 SIXTEENTH AVENUE SW CEDAR RAPIDS, IOWA USA 52404-5904 PHONE: 319-362-8500 FAX: 319-363-2209 www.NCSML.org

August 14, 2008

Patricia Kent NCSML Guild

#### Dear Patricia:

On behalf of the entire National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library organization, I want to personally thank you for your very generous donation of \$10,652.20. In our desperate time of need, it is very gratifying to know that we have your support as we plan for the future. You can be confident that we will create a vibrant and aggressive strategy to keep fulfilling our mission to be the foremost museum and library in the United States preserving and interpreting Czech and Slovak history and culture.

As you might imagine, changes are coming daily and at a furious pace. By the time this letter reaches you, we will have taken dozens of steps in the recovery process. I encourage you to frequently visit the National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library's website, www.NCSML.org. This website is being updated daily and provides the most up-to-date information.

It is through gifts like yours that the National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library will be able to recover from this epic disaster. We are very grateful for your You all are wonderful!

He are so very grateful! support at this very critical time.

Best regards,

Gail Naughton

President/CEO

For the purposes of tax deduction under IRS regulations, please consider this letter an official receipt of your gift of \$10,652.20 to the National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library (NCSML). The NCSML affirms that you did not receive any goods or services in exchange for your contribution.

#### 4 ~ AUTUMN 2008



Corporate Headquarters

950 North Bend Drive • North Liberty, IA 52317 Phone: 319-626-3200 • Fax: 319-626-3203 Web: www.centroinc.com

September 2, 2008

Ms. Marilyn Tucker, President Museum Guild of the NCSML National Czech and Slovak Museum and Library One Research Center Marion, Iowa 52302

Dear Ms. Tucker,

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the National Czech and Slovak Museum and Library, our members, our staff, and myself personally, I would like to express my sincere appreciation for your recent fundraising efforts at Kennedy High School. I was amazed to learn that this event raised over \$10,000 for the Museum and also sold more than \$2,000 in ornaments! This is very heartwarming for us.

People like you and the other Guild members that assisted in this event help ease the pain of our loss at the Museum, and also give us strength and support as we fight back to be better than we were before the flood. We cherish your personal as well as financial support.

Please pass this on to the entire Guild. We also welcome you and the Guild Members to visit us at our new Lindale Mall location on October 11 or after.

Sincerely.

Gary R. Rozek, Board Chair

National Czech and Slovak Museum and Library

C: Gail Naughton, President, NCSML

The Museum Guild of National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library Met at Hus Memorial Presbyterian Church on July 14, 2008.

Marilyn Tucker, President, called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Pledge of Allegiance was led by Shirley Alexander, Corresponding Secretary.

Welcome and Introductions. Carolyn and Paul Stoffer attended our meeting. Also, Edward Shima attended as a guest of Carol Ann Rexroat.

We held a moment of silence in memory of Irma Modracek. A sympathy card was signed by all and sent to Leo Modracek.

Program. Pat Martin introduced our CEO of the NCSML, Gail Naughton. She talked with us for one hour stating the "Progress and Recovery of the Flood Efforts". She answered many of our questions regarding the future well-being of the museum.

Refreshments. Marge Pace and Olga Sedenka had a lovely assortment of treats.

# Czech & Slovak Word of the Day, by Bob Stone.

English	Czech	Slovak
uncle	stryc (strejda)	stryć (stryko)
aunt	teta	teta
cousin	bratranec sestrenice	bratranec
cousin	sestrenice	sesternica)
grandson	vnuk	vnuk
granddaughte	er vnucka	vnucka
Off D		

#### Officer Reports:

Recording Sec. Carolyn Holubar. Minutes of the June meeting were read. They were approved as read.

Corresponding Sec. Shirley Alexander. A sympathy card was sent to the family of Carl Landergott, who passed away recently.

Treasurer. Pat Kent. Our beginning balance in July is \$6,253.04.

Volunteer Coordinator Report. Patricia Hikiji. Approx. 40 members attended this meeting.

Volunteers need to keep track of their volunteer hours and call them in to me. Thursday, July 17 @ 7 PM, "Shoot for the Moon: the space race, presented by Don Palmer.

Saturday, July 19<sup>th</sup>, 2-4 PM. "Wings and Rockets", Wickiup Hill Outdoor Learning Center, 10260 Morris Hills Road, Toddville. Thursday, July 24 at 7 PM. Leonard Reyman's Iowa Accordion Club Band. Friday, August 1 at 7 PM. "Czech Plus Band".

Monday, July 28 @. 6 PM. "Volunteer Cook-out" at Jan Hus Memorial Presbyterian Church.

Hostesses. Vera Conway, LaVerne Fisher and Bette Krall.

Program. Bob Schaffer of Czech Cottage, on "Purchasing: Before and After the Velvet Revolution".

Marilyn Tucker asked that the Committee Reports be given only as needed, time should be spent discussing "Save the Museum Bazaar and Fund Raiser", to be held in the Kennedy High School Cafeteria on August 9<sup>th</sup> 2008 from 6-9 PM.

Some information from Marilyn: We should all wear our Czech aprons. Each member should donate one item for the Silent Auction.

Marilyn's ABWA members will donate 20+ items.

An astrological clock Prague Clock photo with a bid of \$100 already.

Please donate to the Bake Sale.

Have items for the Farmer's Market.

Will have a booth with hand-crafter items.

Table to sell cook books.

Have an arrangement of Christmas ornaments to sell.

Irma Kelly will look into St. Ludmilas for kolaches.

Huge glass jar for donations.

Will sell hot dogs, brats, with coffee or lemonade - price to be determined.

Possible have a slide show concerning the flood damage.

Cindy Monroe had a good idea. She said we, the members of the Guild, need to have coffee's and/or tea's approximately two times a month to keep us in touch. We could meet anywhere we choose.

She would like to invite us to her home on August 29<sup>th</sup>, for a get-together from 9-11 AM.

Respectfully Submitted, Carolyn Holubar AUBUST 2008

### TREASURER'S REPORT

1 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1	-			THE TOOK	ER'S REPU	***						-	1
NCSML Guild													Annual
Rcpts.& Disbursmts.													Total
2008	Jan.	Feb.	Mar.	Apr.	May	Jun.	Jul.	Aug.	Sep.	Oct.	Nov.	Dec.	to Date
							(72530+	)					
Beginning Balance	3815.99	4,923.39	3,609.80	3,988.24	3,954.71	7,401.32	5,253.04	6457.31	6952.79				
Receipts						12:01							
Dues	290.00	180.00	60.00	20.00	40.00			5.00					595.00
Cookbooks	176.00	25.00	316.00		225.00		125.00	729.00					1596.00
Cookbooks (shipping)	8.00							8.00					16.00
Donations					506.00								506.00
Aprons					10.00	1 -							10.00
Interest	4.09	3.89	2.44	2.47	3.21	+.73	4,27	4.28					29.38
Ckbks-paymt.from NCSML	704.34				894.40			447,20					2.045.94
Taste of Czech & Slovak					1,633.00								1633.00
Taste of Cz. Donations				30.00	135.00		75.00						240.00
Cookie Walk Donations	46.00												46.00
Cookie Walk													
GUILD BAZAAR								11,241.70					11,261.70
	-2'-												
		1											
													1
	+												
Total Receipts	1228.43	208.89	378.44	52.47	3,446.61	4.73	2011 10	12,455.16	6	-			17,979.02

NCSML Guild													Annual
Rcpts.& Disbursmts.													Total
2008	Jan.	Feb.	Mar.	Apr.	May	Jun.	Jul.	Aug.	Sep.	Oct.	Nov.	Dec.	to Date
												-	
Disbursements	-4-7												
Cookie Walk Supplies	23.93												23.93
Cookbooks (shipping)		22.48			-								22.48
Programs													
Memory Book													
Newsletter	55.20			44.00									99.20
Newsletter (postage)	41.90			41.00			12.33			12			82.90
Returned Check				1				1111					-
Printed Checks	1												
Food for Houby Days													
Loan Repayment-Cz. Heri.							1	7					
Reimb. Memb. Dues								7 7 7					
Supplies - Misc.				721								1	
Supplies - Taste of Cz.						94.78		-				1	94.78
NCSML gift													
Cards and Postage													
Register of Copyrights													
Copyright										1			
Shipping/Copyright												1	
NCSML Exhibit Pledge		1,500.00											1500.00
Meeting Supplies				1.00									1.00
HOURY DAYS (FLOAT)						58.23							58.23
NCSML UNDES, OP, EX,				(FLOO)	o Loss)	1000.00	1000.00	1,000.00			1039		2000,00
STORE SALES -BAZAAR								307.50					307.50
NCSML - BAZAAR								10,652,20					10,652.20
						(15301							
Total Disbursements	121.03	1,522.48	0.00	86.00	0.00	1153.01	1000.00	11,959.70					14.842.22
Ending Balance	4923.39	3,609.80	3,988.24	3,954.71	7,401.32	6253.04	6457.31	6952.79					
						17253.04							
	3-1									1			



The Museum Guild of National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library met at the Hus Memorial Presbyterian Church on August 11, 2008.

Marilyn Tucker, President, called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.

Pledge of Allegiance was led by Gary Dvorak, Vice President.

Program. Jessie Stastny introduced our speaker, Bob Schaffer from the Czech Cottage. His program was the "Purchasing: Before and After the Velvet Revolution". He also spoke of the flood damage to his business, he said he was devastated but is getting along. His business loss exceeds \$200,000. He had to re-locate his parents. His store has to be stripped completely and then rebuilt. He spoke of all the other businesses in the Czech Village, some will rebuild but some will not come back, no one knows for sure what decisions have been made. Refreshments. Vera Conway, Laverne Fisher and Bette Krall provided a lovely assortment of cookies, bars, nuts and drinks.

Czech & Slovak Vocabulary. Given by Bob Stone.

English	Czech	Slovak
River	reka	rieka
Terrible	hrozna	hrozna
Flood	zaplava	zabilava

English: This year in Cedar Rapids there was a terrible flood.

Czech: Letos byla v Cedar Rapids hrozna zaplava.

Slovak: Tomto roku bola v Cedar Rapids hrozna zaplava.

#### Officer Reports:

Recording Secretary. Carolyn Holubar. Minutes of the July meeting were read. They were approved as read.

Corresponding Secretary. Shirley Alexander. Did you thank the people you know who helped out or donated items to the Fund Raiser/Bazaar? Our official "Thank you" will be sent to MileStones in the Cedar Rapids Gazette, and also to the Marion Times newspaper.

Volunteer Coordinator Report. Patricia Hikiji. She would like to have the volunteers send their volunteer hours for July to her, either written, telephone call or E-mail, but please get them in. Number of Guild members recording hours in June, 39.

Number of Guild hours recorded, 311.25. The top ten members recorded hours from 110.25 to 3.00 hours.

On Sept. 20<sup>th</sup>, we will have an UpBeat! Concert scheduled at Mt. Mercy College at 7 PM, for the "Dixie Notes Plus" performance. They will play Big Band, Dixieland Band and Polka Band music. Please try to attend and bring a friend. 68 volunteers came to the Volunteer Cook-Out and a good time was had by all.

#### Committee Reports:

Education: Jan Stoffer. The oral history project, story of the museum, is in partnership with MVP Production Studios. Since we cannot hold an exhibit at the NCSML, we will take the production "on the road" to be presented in schools.

Fund Raiser: Irma Kelly, reporting on "Save the Museum" event, said thank you all for the bakery donations, and also to St. Ludmilas for donating 20 dozen kolaches. And to Jessie Stastny for managing the 'kitchen'. After set-up, everything went smoothly, but more volunteers helped out during the busy times.

Garden: Cindy Monroe. Is planning to have a group of volunteers on August 16<sup>th</sup>, to clean up debris in the garden area.

Program: Jessie Stastny. "Time Change". Rev. Bill Harnish will speak on "Churches".

Public Relations. Carol Ann Rexroat. Stated that the Allegra Printing Company donated all the programs, posters and the banner at no charge. Also commented on all the food that HyVee donated.

Unfinished Business. LaVanda Woosley gave an update on the Moravian Dance tour scheduled for Sept. 27, 08. Also a trip to West Branch and Tipton on October 11, 08.

Treasurer: Pat Kent. Everyone was very excited to see Pat Kent present a check from the NCSML Guild, in the amount of \$10,652.20, to Gail Naughton, CEO of the National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library. Gail was very surprised and happy. She accepted the check graciously and commented how valuable the Guild members are and how well everyone works together.

New Business: Marj Nejdl, Marilyn Tucker, Mel Holubar, and others discussed where to hold our Guild meetings after next month. It was decided to pay \$50 per month and stay at the Hus Mem. Presbyterian Church if it is agreeable with them. Barb Pulkrab said the WFLA is putting on a fund raiser on Aug. 27<sup>th</sup> at the Elks Club from 6-9 PM. Door Prizes: Cindy Monroe donated three flower arrangements. A wooden trivet was also donated.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 PM.

Respectfully submitted, Carolyn Holubar

The Museum Guild of National Czech & Slovak Museum & Library met at the Hus Memorial Presbyterian Church on September 6<sup>th</sup>, 2008.

Marilyn Tucker, President, called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM.

Pledge of Allegiance was led by Gary Dvorak, Vice President.

Program. Jessie Stastny introduced our speaker, Reverend Bill Harnish, who spoke of "Czech Church History". His is presently pastor in a Presbyterian Church in Mechanicsville, Iowa. Refreshments. A delicious selection of Apple Dumpling Cake, Apple Cake, Apple cookies, nuts and coffee were presented by Lu and Ed Volsch and Alicia Jackson.

Czech & Slovak Vocabulary. Given by Bob Stone. Czech & Slovak spirit and determination to survive all setbacks.

English: We were and we shall be.

Czech: Byli jsme a budeme.

Slovak: Boli sme a budeme.

Comments:

- 1. "We were here before Austria and we shall be here even after it." Frantisek Palacky. "Byli jsme pred Rakouskem, budeme i po nem."

  2. Compare the slogan with the Czech national motto: (The truth prevails.) "Pravda vite zi" Jan Hus.
- 3. A popular Czech radio program about a typical Czech family used the sub-title: "Byli isme a Budeme".
- During World War II, the Czech people secretly used this slogan during the German occupation.

#### Officer Reports:

Recording Secretary. Carolyn Holubar.
Corrections were made to the August report.
Corrected donations: \$100.00 was given by
Walmart. Two \$25.00 Gift Certificates were
given by HyVee, to the NCSML Guild fund
raiser. The remaining minutes were approved as
read.

Corresponding Secretary. Shirley Alexander. Read a thank you letter from Gail Naughton and the NCSML organization.

Read a thank you letter from Gary Rozek in appreciation of your personal as well as financial contributions.

Treasurer. Pat Kent. An additional \$300.00 was given to the Museum from the fund raiser. And \$1500.00 was paid to the museum as the final payment of the exhibit pledge.

Volunteer Coordinator Report. Patricia Hikiji. Her report was read by Shirley Alexander. Number of Guild members recording hours in August - 44. Number of Guild hours recorded 750. Top Ten List of hours are 105 to 22.50. Programs: BrewNost is on September 26<sup>th</sup> and will be held at the Museum of Art, tickets to attend this event are \$55.00.

Our final UpBeat! Concert will be held at 7:00 PM on October 11<sup>th</sup>, on the Coe College campus. The Museum will have an interim site at Lindale Mall. The projected date for our Grand Opening will be Saturday, October 11<sup>th</sup>.

Committee Reports: Education. Jan Stoffer. Spoke on the "Museum in the Mall". There is 3200 sq. feet, there will be programming space. A puppet show on December 6th. There will be a different phone number. Training program for the volunteers will be held at the Nov. 1st Guild meeting. The official name will be NCSML at Lindale. The first exhibit will be on Immigration. The Cookie Walk will be held in the public walkway on December 13th.

Fund raising. Marie Webster. We are planning on 550 guests at BrewNost at the Art Museum. Will need volunteers to bake treats.

Garden. Cindy Monroe. On August 17th, 25 volunteers came to work in the garden. Much more needs to be done. There is a lot of broken glass lying around.

She held a "Coffee" at her home on August 16<sup>th</sup> for approximately 25 members. The next "Coffee" will be at Mr. Beans on Sept. 11<sup>th</sup> at 9:30 AM. On Sept. 23<sup>rd</sup>, the "Coffee" will be held at Bishops at 1:30 PM.

Program. Stephanie Kohn will talk on "What Went on in the Annex".

Social. Evelyn and Gary Dvorak and Fern Fackler.

New Business. Marilyn Tucker mentioned a possibility of having new magnetic badges made for the volunteers, at no charge. She will look into it further.

One bill was presented for the fund raiser for \$64.02 by Mary Ann Barry.

A check for \$50.00 was given to Marj Nejdl for this months rent of the hall.

Announcements. The Moravian Dance Tour and the trip to West Branch and Tipton have been cancelled due to low interest.

Lenora Watson said Palo is having a fund raiser on Sept. 13<sup>th</sup>. Everything is free but a donation is expected.

Barb Pulkrab said St. Wenceslaus is having a goulash dinner and auction, that will be held at St. Ludmilas, on September 28<sup>th</sup>.

**Door Prize.** Decorated mug by Marj Nejdl was won by Marilyn Tucker.

Respectfully Submitted, Carolyn Holubar



#### "SAVE THE MUSEUM"

Benefit/Bazaar August 9, 2008

#### DONOR LIST\*

ABWA.

Cedar Rapids Charter Chapter

Alexander, Shirley

Allegra Print & Imaging

Amana Colonies, Convention &

Visitors Bureau Barnes and Noble

Barry, Mary Ann

Blankenship, Dave

Blood, Dolores

Bourret, Joan Lifring-Zug

(Penfield Press)

Buresh, Joanne and Ernie

Burns, Sharon

Burrows, Mr. & Mrs. Jim

Bushwood Sports Bar

Carlson Wagonlit Travel

Carpet Chalet

Cedar Rapids Billiards

Cedar Rapids Gazette

Century Concrete Products

Conway, Don and Vera

Dayhoff, Arlene

Divishek, Martha

Domino's Pizza

Dvorak, Beula

Dvorak, Gary F.

Dvorak, Mary

East Iowa Heirloom Quilters

**Edible Arrangements** 

Elder, Beth and Brian Leisure

Eli Cheesecake Company

Elias, Lydia

Erger, Ginger

Fackler, Warren and Fern

(Iowa Radio Supply)

Fisher, Laverne

Gallagher, Betty

Goodman, Lori Gorkow, Linda Kay

Gorkow, Linua Ka

Granger House

Griswold, Jon and Phyliss

Half Price Card Shop

Hallmark Creations

Happy Joe's

nappy suc s

Hikiji, Patricia Holubar, Bonnie

Holubar, Carolyn

Holubar, Mel

Hospodarsky, Karen

Humiston, Barbara

HyVee Stores, Cedar Rapids

and Marion

Ifflander, Candace Holubar

Johannes, Celeste

Jungjohann, Marjeanne

KCRG TV

KGAN Channel 2

Kadlec, Beverly

Kelly, Irma

Kennedy High School

Kent, Pat

Kilbourn, Kathy

Kittrell, Jan

Klopp, Mary Novak

Kloubec, Ann

Kmart - Collins Road

Konency, Irene

Koval, Emil

Kovai, Lini

Krall, Bette

Kurka, Joe

Langer, Mary Jo

Langston, Linda and David

Lidvall, Jack and Darlene

Locher, Bob

Locher, Dick Marriott Cedar Rapids

Martin, Pat

Menard's

Mercy Fitness Center

Monroe, Cindy

Mr. Beans

Naughton, Gail

Naughton, Dennis

Neff, Joanne

Nejdl, Marj

Nemecek, Karen

Nicholson, Vivian

Novy, Pam and Michael

Novak, Jim

Office Maxx

Olive Garden

Opatrny, Charles

Ortner, Milly

Ox Yoke Restaurant, Amanas

Pace, Marge

Panera Bread

Pepsi

Peters, Dorothy

Peterson DDS, Gordon

Pine Needle Sewing Center

Plesek, Vera

Prizm, Inc.

Pulkrab, Barb

Rexroat, Carol Ann

Reyman, Leonard and

IOWA ACCORDION BAND

Rigel, Hermina

Rigel, Sharon Ronnenberg Restaurant,

Amanas

Rosencrans, Shirley

Ruby Tuesday Restaurants St. Ludmila's Catholic Church

Altar Rosary Society

Canabaa Vay Halubaa

Sanchez, Kay Holubar Schwendinger, Darlene

Scott, Ann

Sedenka, Olga

Seibenmann, Andrea

Seibenmann, F

Sowder, Linda

Shiffer, Bill

Shima, Ed

Snitil, Dorothy & Ray Sorensen, Helen

Sorensen, Sara

Springman, Bethine

Stastny, Jessie

Stastny, Leni

Stejskal Florists, Inc.

Stiers, Al

Sucis, Ai

Stone, Bob and Marge

Svoboda, Loreen and Lud

Target

Teahen, Barbara

Thiesen's

Thorpe, Bob

Tranter, Becky

Truesdell, Betty

Tucker, Colleen T.

Tucker, Dan

Tucker, Marilyn R.

Tuller, Sharon Tupker, Julie

(Julie Ann's Cakes)

Twiselton, Shirley

U S Corrugated, Inc

Vlasek, Karen

Voelkers, Dorothy & Ellsworth

Volsch, Lu and Ed

Walgreen Drug Stores WalMart (Blairs Ferry Road)

Watson, Lenora

Watson, Harry and Sue Webster, Marie

Wohlleben, Carol

Wolfe, Betty Woosley, Lavanda

York, Allison and John Schmidt

Younker's Lindale

\* The above list includes people who donated to one or more

areas of the "Save the Museum" event. For example

several donated to the Silent Auction, Bakery, Produce,

There were several people who

"Donation Jar", etc.

donated cash to the "Donation Jar". We have the names for

those who wrote checks but do

not have a record of names for those who put cash in the jar. We thank you one and all!



#### Silent Auction

We are very grateful to All who solicited and brought donations for the Silent Auction and Treasure Table. If it were not for your efforts and generosity, there would not have been a Silent Auction! Thank you so much! (Your names should be found on the list of donors.)

A round of applause and a huge Thank You to All who were able to help for any length of time on the day of the event. With your assistance, we were able to set up in time and conduct a very successful Silent Auction that evening. YOU ALL DID A GREAT JOB! Thanks again to:

Committee: Shirley Alexander Karen Hospodarsky Cindy Monroe

Members: Bruce Alexander

Beula Dvorak
Evelyn Dvorak
Fern Fackler
Betty Gallagher
Helane Golden
Mel Holubar
Patti Marolf

Donna Merkle

Alli Nemecek (Treasure Table) Andrea Nemecek (Treasure Table) Karen Nemecek (Treasure Table)

Charles Opatrny
Marge Pace
Barb Pulkrab
Hermina Rigel
Olga Sedenka
Andrea Siebenmann

Jan Stoffer
Bob Stone
Marge Stone
Betty Suchan
Loreen Svoboda
Lud Svoboda
Dan Tucker
Ed Volsch
Julie Wiedner
Carol Wolf
David Wolf

If you helped with the Silent Auction or Treasure Table on the day of the event and you can not find your name on this list, please contact Lu Volsch and a correction will be made in the next issue of "The Guilded Page". Thank you.

Lucretia Volsch, Silent Auction /Treasure Chair

will do for peope.

as special as all of you!

If an extraction of you!

The an extraction of you. Inly the warmest of thanks your good wouth. Wow! What a great! a great bar all much bur to have sweety as James your of grown of four to have sweety as James but follows by the sweety as James for the sweety as James for the sweety as James for the sweety of the The NOSAL ROLD: went some. We want and who was amount on any one on any one on any one on the same of Thanks for a fun event! Everynes hardwork



### TOP TEN GUILD VOLUNTEERS

#### **JUNE 2008**

Number of Guild members recording hours in June—39

# Number of Guild Hours recorded — 226.75

Mel Holubar	55.00
Andrea Seibenmann	16.00
Emil Koval	15.00
Lu Volsch	15.00
Carolyn Holubar	14.75
Dolores Usher	14.00
Ed Volsch	13.00
Bonnie Holubar	12.00
Hermina Rigel	7.00
Bob Stone	5.00
Dolores Blood	3.00
Pat Martin	3.00
Charles Opatrny	3.00

#### JULY 2008

Number of Guild members recording hours in July — 25

# Number of Guild Hours recorded — 433.00

Pat Kent	110.50
Marilyn Tucker	40.00
Carol Ann Rexroat	33.00
Ann Kloubec	28.50
Lu Volsch	28.00
Marjeanne Jungjohan	nn 24.50
Dolores Usher	24.25
Cindy Monroe	20.00
Marie Webster	16.50
Carolyn Holubar	15.00



#### **AUGUST 2008**

Number of Guild members recording hours in August — 44

# Number of Guild Hours recorded — 750.00

Pat Kent	105.00
Marge Pace	54.75
Lu Volsch	41.50
Marilyn Tucker	40.00
Shirley Alexander	34.00
Karen Hospodarsky	32.00
Marie Webster	30.50
Alicia Jackson	29.00
Dolores Usher	26.50
Ann Kloubec	22.50

### NOTES FROM VOLUNTEER COORDINATOR PATRICIA A. HIKIJI

#### NOTES FROM PATTY

Programs

Our final UpBeat Concert will be a piano concert by Joshua Russell. It will be held at 7:00 p.m., Saturday, October 11th, in the Daehler-Kitchen Auditorium, in Marquis Hall, on the Coe College campus. Please plan to attend.

#### Looking Ahead

The Museum will have an interim site at Lindale Mall. The space we have will allow us to open a Museum Store, have a small exhibit, and some programming and office space. So we will be needing store clerks and gallery attendants once again. We'll be operating, basically, on Mall hours. The projected date for our Grand Opening will be Saturday, October 11th.



Patricia A. Hikiji Volunteer Coordinator

I would appreciate it if all Guild members who have not reported their hours to me would please do so as soon as possible. It just makes my record-keeping so much easier and my reports so much more accurate if I can get this information in a timely manner. Thank You!

Marilyn Shima Tucker Editor



NEXT MEETING

Saturday
October 4, 2008
9:00 AM

### **UPCOMING GUILD MEETINGS**

Saturday, October 4, 2008

9:00 a.m. at

Hus Memorial Presbyterian Church 2808 Schaeffer Drive SW Cedar Rapids, Iowa

"WHAT GOES ON IN THE ANNEX?"

Presented by Stephanie Kohn Hosts: Evelyn Dvorak, Gary Dvorak and Fern Fackler

Saturday, November 1, 2008

9:00 a.m. at

NCSML at the Mall (Lindale Mall)

TRAINING: "CONTINUING EDUCATION"

Presented by Jan Stoffer

Hosts: Mel Holubar, Carolyn Holubar and Emil Koval

Saturday, December 13, 2008

9:00 a.m. at

NCSML at the Mall

2008 Museum Guild Cookie Walk

Hosts: Board Members

From the Board and Membership of The Museum Guild

### **OUR DEEPEST SYMPATHY**

to

the Family and friends of

CARL LANDERGOTT

10th ANNUAL COOKIE WALK AT NCSML AT THE MALL Saturday, December 13, 2008 9:30 AM - Noon (or until sold out)